When I came to London in 1960 to start a new department to open in 1961, one problem was to start up a research programme in high energy physics from scratch with a skeleton staff and students so it was fortunate that in UCL I was able to find such friendly and helpful colleagues.
The easiest start up was a photographic plates group under Phil March in collaboration with Eric Burhop. 

I myself was pleased to be able to start a long and fruitful collaboration with Franz.  We worked together both on Nimrod and at Cern for many years and had a most fruitful and friendly time together. The collaboration only ceased when Franz was asked to take over another UCL group which would have made the combined group too large. We discussed the problem and decided to separate amicably .  We remained friends with mutual respect for each other, meeting frequently thereafter when Franz remained conscientious but ever cheerful.  I am glad to have been a friend and colleague and would like to offer my sympathy to Marie in her loss.   
Ted Bellamy
24 May 2005
